
 May 30, 2016 
  
 
The Honorable Kevin Brady (R-TX) 
Chairman 
Ways and Means Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
  
The Honorable Pat Tiberi (R-OH) 
Chairman 
Ways and Means Subcommittee on Health 
U.S. House of Representatives 
  
The Honorable Sander Levin (D-MI) 
Ranking Member 
Ways and Means Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
  
The Honorable Jim McDermott (D-WA) 
Ranking Member 
Ways and Means Subcommittee on Health 
U.S. House of Representatives 
  
  
RE: AST Endorsement of H.R. 5273, “Helping Hospitals Improve Patient Care 

Act of 2016” and Recognition of Transplant Patient Population in Hospital 
Readmissions 

  
Dear Chairmen Brady & Tiberi and Ranking Members Levin & McDermott: 
  
On behalf of the American Society of Transplantation (AST), representing a 
majority of medical professionals engaged in the field of solid organ 
transplantation, we applaud and support your bipartisan leadership to advance 
H.R. 5273, the Helping Hospitals Improve Patient Care Act of 2016.  Among 
the many provisions included in this important legislation, the AST remains 
grateful for the inclusion of refinements to the Medicare Hospital Readmissions 
Reduction Program to prevent hospitals from being unfairly penalized for 
certain readmissions, including organ transplant patients. 
  
The AST appreciates the support and leadership that the Ways and Means 
Committee has shown over the years with regard to transplant patients, 
donors and their families.  As you know, transplant patients can require more 
frequent follow-up care and often unpredictable hospital readmissions to treat 
and protect their life saving donor organ.  We commend the Committee for 
including provisions in H.R. 5273 to allow the Secretary of Health and Human 
Services (HHS) a pathway for addressing, and if necessary, removing certain 
readmission penalty categories, including organ transplantation. This critical 
patient population remains vulnerable and frequently in need of additional 
follow-up care that is fluid and necessary to protect the transplant recipients, 
donors, and overall investment made by the Medicare Program. 
  
Thank you for your ongoing support and leadership on these important patient 
care issues.  The AST supports H.R. 5273 and looks forward to its swift 
passage and enactment.  If you have any questions or require additional 
information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly or our Director of 
Government Relations, Bill Applegate at (202) 258-4989. 
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Sincerely, 

  
James S. Allan, MD, MBA 
President 
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